
 

D. V. A. Circular 2021-51      November 23, 2021 

       
2021 CHRISTMAS FUND DRIVE 

Dear Residents,  

 

Despite the challenges brought about by the pandemic, our personnel continue to work 

hard and serve our community faithfully.   

 

As a sign of appreciation, we appeal to your generous hearts to uplift the holiday spirit 

of our staff by supporting DVA’s Christmas Fund Drive:  

 

Beneficiaries No. of 

Employees 

DVA Employees (Office Staff, Maintenance & Drivers) 30 

Barangay Employees (Office Staff, Maintenance, Tanods) 43 

Village Security Force 77 

Garbage Collection Crew 38 

Others (Agency Personnel) 22 

   Total        210 

 
As with the previous year, a ₱ 3,000.00 contribution will automatically be charged to each 
member. This will be reflected in the 2022 Statement of Account you will receive in 

December 2021.  
 
If you wish to opt out, please call Bong Sapiandante at 8843-2262 extension 119 or email 

him at rcsapiandante@dva.org.ph by December 10, 2021. To safeguard your privacy, the 
list of those who contributed or opted out will not be published. Personal appeals by 

personnel and service providers are prohibited. If such requests are made, please inform 
the DVA office at 8843-2262 Extension 119.  
 

Thank you for your kindness and generosity. May the spirit of Christmas bring faith, hope, 
and love. Merry Christmas and a Happy New to all.  
 

 
DVA BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
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